## Resolution in Memory of

DR. C. O. MAILLOUX

Adopted by the Board of Directors of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers October 12, 1932

On the fourth day of October 1932 the American Institute of Electrical Engineers suffered a great loss in the passing on of one of its most revered members, Dr. C. O. Mailloux.

Throughout Dr. Mailloux's career the cause of the Institute has been one of his foremost interests. From the early days of his activity in the organization meeting of May 1884, down through his many years of active service on the Standards Committee, the Edison Medal Committee, the John Fritz Medal Board of Award; through his work on the United States National Committee of the International Electrotechnical Commission, and the presidency of the Commission itself; his years as a Director and Vice-President of the A.I.E.E., his term as President in 1913-1914 - Dr. Mailloux stood and fought for the ideals of the Institute, the maintenance of its high professional standing. Therefore be it

RESOLVED: That the Board of Directors, at the meeting of October 12, 1932, records its deep appreciation of these many years of faithful, unselfish work carried on in behalf of the Institute by Dr. Mailloux, its realization of the loss which the Institute has suffered, and its sincerest sympathy to those from whose association be has been taken.

Be it further RESOLVED that this minute be spread on the official records of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers, and that copies be sent to his relatives.